
 

 

Essex County Council 
County Hall 
Chelmsford 
Essex 
CM1 1QH 

 
           18th November 2020 
Dear Resident 
 
RE: Temporary Relocatable Classroom (RL) at Braiswick Primary School, Apprentice Drive, 

Colchester, CO4 5SE 
 
Essex County Council (ECC) are proposing to provide a temporary relocatable classroom at Braiswick 
Primary School to support an increased pupil intake within the borough for a period of two years. 
 
The proposal is for the provision of a relocatable teaching unit containing a single classroom and toilet 
facilities.   
 
We would like to invite you to an online exhibition to review the latest draft proposal online and to have your 
say before the proposals are completed for submission to the County Planning Authority as a full planning 
application. Comment forms are available online and we would be grateful if you could take your time to 
complete this so that we can capture and consider the views prior to the submission of the planning 
application. 
 
The online exhibition will be available from Thursday 26th November 2020 to Thursday 10th December 
2020 and can be viewed at either: 
 
https://consultations.essex.gov.uk/infrastructure-delivery/braiswick-primary-school-rl-consultation 
 
or, 
 
https://consultations.essex.gov.uk 
 
Please note that the consultation documents will be unavailable until the 26th November. 
 
We will consider all comments received prior to submitting a detailed planning application to the County 
Planning Authority.  A summary of the pre-application consultation responses will also accompany the 
submitted planning application. 
 
We hope that you will be able to take the opportunity to view the draft plans and to have your say online.   A 
feedback questionnaire will be available online.  Following this consultation, all relevant comments and 
feedback will be reviewed and incorporated into the planning documentation. 
 
We hope that you will review the proposal and plans and leave your feedback online. 
 
If you have any questions in the meantime, then please contact claire.hayden@essex.gov.uk  
 
   
Yours faithfully 

 
Claire Hayden, Project Sponsor 
Infrastructure Delivery Team 
Infrastructure and Environment 
Essex County Council 
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